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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
Summer is here again, oh what joy. Or is it. Summer brings hot 
temperatures, thunderstorms, and if you lived along the coast, 
hurricanes. Is there ever a time of year when all is right, and we don’t 
have to worry? 
 

The problem is that we live in a fallen world. I don’t mean to start on such a downer, 
but sometimes we forget how fallen this world really is.  

 
OK over to good this, (I hope). By this time, your summer travel plans should be in 

full swing. Some of us travel to see family, others go to vacation spots to enjoy some 
down time. Still others want nothing more than to kick back and just enjoy some hard-
earned time off. Whatever it is we all deserve some time off. 

 
A few weeks back our Gospel lesson highlighted this face. Jesus asked, “was man 

created for the Sabbath, or the Sabbath created for man?” This question is important 
for us. We as a society tend to not take off the time we need to clear our minds and 
relax. Now before anyone say no we don’t, I will admit I am one of the world’s worst 
about this. For many years I simply did not take time off. I used the excuse that it was 
too much work to take vacation (and sometimes it is) or that I need to be here in case 
someone died or got sick. 

 
Whatever the excuse we use, it is wrong. I always thought it strange that God took 

the seventh day off after creation. Think about it. God who is all-powerful, all-knowing 
eternal, and all those attributes needed to take a day off? Instead, I think God was 
laying out for us a pattern we need for ourselves. We need to take time off to recharge 
and realign ourselves. 

 
Even Jesus would tell this to the disciples during their ministry together. In the 

Gospel of Mark, “And he said to them, “Come away by yourselves to a desolate place 
and rest a while.” For many were coming and going, and they had no leisure even to 
eat.” (6:31) 

 
Finally, how can we serve God if we do not take time off to serve ourselves? Notice 

what it says in Mark, many were coming and going, and they did not have time to eat. 
Have you ever noticed what our, all work no play lifestyle does to our health?  

 
My wish for your summer is that you take the time off you need to recoup, and 

recharge. Take the time you need and spend some of it with the Lord who will guide 
you and empower you. Take the time to meditate (this is not a bad word) and talk with 
God. You will be so surprised how you feel afterwards. 

 

Blessings, 

Pastor Marshall 
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OTHER NEWS 

Sunday School 
Attendance for the 

month of June 

 
Adults:  
Don Richter 
Bill Witt 
Margaret & John Alexander 
Tricia & Harold Jacobs 
Waymond Meins 
Sharon Calabretta 
Steve Lochmann 
Phyllis Dunger 
Donna Marshall 
Cathy Webb 
Pastor Marshall 

Another Craft Day in the 
Fellowship Hall 

 
The craft day that was held May 
4th in the Fellowship Hall was 
such a success we decided to 
keep it going. The next craft day 
will be July 6  in the Fellowship 
Hall at 1 pm. We are talking 
about making it a regular 
monthly gathering on the first 
Saturday of each month. It is 
similar to an old time sewing 
bee. No matter what your craft or 
your skill level, come join us. You 
can work on anything from 
journaling, needlework, painting, 
drawing, or anything else you 
would like to do. This past time 
we had counted cross stitch, 
needlepoint, cookbook writing, 
Christmas ornaments, and slow 
stitching. We gather to talk 
about our creativity or anything 
else that comes to mind. This 
past afternoon was about 2 
hours. We all brought our 
projects, a snack, and something 
to sip on and enjoyed each 
other’s company. Anyone is 
invited. Bring a friend if you like. 
If you don’t have a craft but want 
to come visit, we encourage that 
too. 

Baptismal 
Anniversaries for the 

month of July 
 
Karen Witt 
J.P. Dunger 
Harold Jacobs 
Christa Burrus 
Millie Kroll 
Waymond Meins 
Cade Mizell 
Cadyn Mizell 
Jonathan Marshall 

 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Average Attendance 
for June—  37 
 
Sunday Average Attendance 
online for June—  6 
  
Views —  14 
 
June Offerings — $16451.00 

Birthdays for the  
month of July 

 
1 Jimmy Herrod 
1 Zac Dodge 
8 Tony Bergeron 
9 Mike McKenzie 
12 Lura Campbell 
12 Suzanne Bergeron 
16 Cathy Webb 
17 David Gray 
19 Evan Wessels 
19 Mike Wessels 
24 Mitch Wessels 
25 Dan Rice 
28 John Alexander 
29 Jack Thompson 
 
If we forgot you, we 
apologize, it means we most 
likely don’t have it. Please 
see that the office receives 
it. Thanks 

To celebrate America's Birthday we're 

offering our most independent knives for 

FREE with any qualifying purchase. These 

ever-versatile Rada Paring Knives know no 

bounds, and they're sure to assist you in 

any cooking tasks, regardless of the 

difficulty. Grab them free with any $59 

purchase. Just add the S01 Paring Knives 

Galore Set to your cart and apply code 

USA2024 at checkout. Offer ends July 

2nd.  

Please support our group Trinity 
Lutheran Church, through this 
Rada Cutlery fundraiser! Click 
this link https://
radafundraising.com?
rfsn=5544767.dbcf947 start 
shopping. Thank you!  

https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=5544767.dbcf947
https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=5544767.dbcf947
https://radafundraising.com/?rfsn=5544767.dbcf947
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LWML NEWS 
 
Mary Guild met for its regular monthly 

meeting with nine members and Pastor 
Marshall present.  Tricia Jacobs opened with 
a devotion, "Be Well-Dressed" based on 
Philippians 9.  All Christians should be robed 
in Christ's righteousness.  Cherrie Bradley 
gave suggestions on how to be a good 
leader:  think and analyze before you make 
decisions.  The members gave $200.00 to 
Trinity Hope, an organization that feeds 
hundreds of children every day in one of the 
poorest nations in the world.  There are gang
-affiliated killings of innocent citizens 
happening daily in the nation of Haiti.  Kaye 
Meins presented the topic, "Will the Circle Be 
Unbroken?"  This is an autobiography of 
Sean Dietrich who experienced a terrible 
tragedy at the age of nine.  His father shot 
himself after having a fight with Sean's 
mother.  Sean spent years blaming God and 
his father for every wrong in his life.  One 
day he realized that he had been wrong 
about everything.  God does not bring 
tragedy upon us.  He is with us when bad 
things happen to help us through rough 
times.  "Surely goodness and mercy shall 
follow me all the days of my life.  And I will 
dwell in the house of the Lord forever." 

 
Our next meeting will be July 11th, Arleen 

Parsley will open the meeting with a 
devotion, Phyllis Dunger will present the 
topic and Kaye Meins is hostess.  The 
mission project is collecting school supplies 
for the Pine Bluff community. 

 
We closed the meeting with the League 

Pledge. 
. 

Submitted by 
Kaye Meins

Esther Guild Mailbox Member 
Program 

 
Esther Guild has been a mailbox 

member program for the last year. There 
are about 10 members. The mailbox 
member program is an easy way to get 
involved with LWML Lutheran Women in 
Mission. 

 
Every month an email is sent out with 

devotions and projects that can be done as 
an individual. There are also news items 
attached and we collect and remit our 
annual dues and mite that go to the 
Midsouth District LWML If you are not on 
this mailing list and would like to be, please 
let Erin Foster know and she will add you to 
the group. 
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Trinity Lutheran Church 

4200 Old Warren Road 

Pine Bluff, AR   71603 

Tel. No. (870) 534-4316 

Fax. (870) 534-5494 

Return Service Requested 

Recipient’s Name 

Street Address 

City State   95555 

Trinity Lutheran Church Pine Bluff, Arkansas 

www.facebook.com/trinityowr https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCnkah2JqGwLDiudmTBDQaGQ 


